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Every week, the Alliance Communications office 

receives stories of people who have experienced 

dynamic new beginnings because they were introduced to Jesus through an 

Alliance church here in the States or an Alliance worker somewhere in the 

world. As a result, hope is displacing despair; joy is overcoming grief; and light 

is dispelling darkness. This is the transforming power of our all-sufficient 

Savior unleashed through His people.   

One vivid example is Emmanuelle, a single mother in France whose life had 

been characterized by pain, trauma, and despair. Just as she was on the verge 

of ending it all, God interrupted! You can watch the video to see how her story 

unfolds or read about it in Alliance Lifeôs May/June issue.  

Your Churchôs Participation in Great Commission Day Yields 

Direct, Redeemed-Life Results!  

Emmanuelleôs and thousands of other redeemed-life stories are made possible 

because of the faithfulness of U.S. Alliance people in sending, supporting, and 

equipping our frontline workers through our earnest prayers and generous 

giving. This is why we celebrate Great Commission Day. The more your church 

participates, the more redeemed-life stories it makes possible.  

Our Lord is not willing that ANY should perish (2 Peter 3:9). Every soul 

deserves the opportunity to hear the gospel. And every Alliance person 

deserves the opportunity to help create gospel access for those who have not yet 

heard.  

Many Seek Him 

Emmanuelleôs testimony is just ONE STORY from one of 137 cities throughout 

the world where The Alliance is introducing people to Jesus. Whether sharing 

His love with broken people in Europeôs urban centers or showing the Jesus 

Film in remote African villages, Alliance workers are committed to proclaiming 

Him to those who have not yet heard. 

Yet more Alliance workers are urgently needed in places like these, where ñThe 

Great Commission Day 2018 
 As followers of Jesus Christ, we celebrate the hope we have in 
Him and commit ourselves to carrying out His Great 
Commission (Matthew 28:18-20). 

https://www.cmalliance.org/resources/church/2018/gcd/
https://www.cmalliance.org/alife/googling-for-god/
https://www.cmalliance.org/resources/church/2018/gcd/
https://www.cmalliance.org/about/beliefs/great-commission
https://www.cmalliance.org/about/beliefs/great-commission
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harvest is plentiful but the workers are 

fewò (Matthew 9:37). Every soul deserves 

the opportunity to hear the gospel. And 

every devoted Jesus follower deserves the 

opportunity to help create gospel access 

for those who have not yet heard. 

Last year, the U.S. Alliance family gave 

more than $700,000 to the Great Commission Day Offering so that many 

more would hear of Jesusô lifeïgiving love. Thousands, like Emmanuelle, 

have come to faith in Him as a result. Will you join the greater U.S. Alliance 

family in giving generously this year so even more can hear? 

Great Commission Day 2018...continued 

WHY DO WE EMPHASIZE 

MISSIONS ANYWAY? 

It's simple. Jesus told us to "Go and make 

disciples..."  By the power and authority of 

His Spirit, He sends us on mission to the 

world - to Jerusalem and Judea and Samaria 

and the ends of the earth.  So we go! 

If we're serious about the Great Commission, 

we need to live very different lives. We may 

need to do risky things, sacrificial things, odd 

things. We may even need to be a bit odd ourselves.  You might even say 

"peculiar." 

Annual Missions Conference 

Every Alliance church is required to have an annual missions conference.  The WPA 

Choice Tour differs from traditional district tour in that it provides greater flexibility 

to the church. Instead of being assigned, the church may now choose its type of 

international ministries emphasis, dates, and international workers.  Twenty-eight 

weekends from September thru May are set aside during the year for churches 

belonging to the Choice Tour to schedule their missions 

conference.                    

International Workers for 2018-2019 

     1. David Kindervater representing Japan 

     2. Megan representing CAC Africa 

     3. Tim representing CAC Arab Lands 

     4. David and Lu Ann Woerner representing Chileð Spring 2019 

To schedule a missions conference online click on the following link Global>WPA 

Choice Tour 2018-2019.  If you have any questions, contact Marcia by 

phone 814-938-6920 or email nagelm@cmawpa.org. 

WPA Choice Tour 2018-2019 

http://www.cmawpa.org/Global/WPAChoiceTour2018-2019.aspx
http://www.cmawpa.org/Global/WPAChoiceTour2018-2019.aspx
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In Aliquippa, God is pouring out a family 

blessing. For several years, the Lord has been 

bringing down the walls that separate church-

es, denominations, and people groups. The 

Western PA Campus of the College of Prayer 

celebrates the father heart of God and honors 

the Lordôs diverse family in the area. Pastors, leaders, and people from all 

walks of life have been joining together at our Modules to fan the flame of 

this local and regional work of God! We will be re-launching this Campus of 

the College of Prayer after a year of rest. Our prayer is that of every hungry 

disciple of Jesusé ñLord, teach us to pray.ò All are welcome to join us. On 

May 18, 2018 we will be holding our initial Module at Wildwood Chapel in 

Aliquippa. 

The College of Prayer has a vision to mentor, train and equip Christian pas-

tors and leaders to reach a lost world through a revived church.  To learn 

more check out their Campus Facebook Page. For more information, contact 

Jim Eaton, Western PA Campus Coordinator by email 

jim_eaton@yahoo.com or call 404-993-0270. 

 

2018 Dream Incentive Grant Application  

Church Ministries is delighted to have received funds for another year of 

Dream Incentive Grants designated for small to mid-size churches. Please see 

the attached informational pages and application for the 2018 grant. All ap-

plications must be submitted by September 15 to vincentk@cmalliance.org or 

to the following address: the C&MA, Attn: Kim Vincent, 8595 Explorer Dr., 

Colorado Springs, CO 80920. We look forward to seeing what the Lord is 

placing on the hearts of our churches for greater Kingdom impact.  

   

The New Childrenôs Mission Project 2018-2019 

A Library is needed at AAJ.              

AAJ is a private Christian school located 

in the Middle East. Muslim parents send 

their children to AAJ because it offers 

excellent education in a loving and safe 

environment. But AAJ does not have a 

library for its 270 students. Funds are 

needed to provide the students with a  

well-equipped resource and study center. 

This new project will begin June 1 and run 

through May 31, 2019. More information 

will be released soon! 

Atlanta Arms of Love: The Childrenôs Mission Project for 2017-2018 

will end on May 31, 2018. Anyone wishing to donate to the project must send 

their money in by that date. The total money collected for Arms of Love is 

$6,029.05 which is a little short of our goal. Mark and Cheryl Grossoehme 

are working with several refugee children in the after school program helping 

them with English and homework plus enjoying craft time. Thank you so 

much to everyone who participated. Your donations are greatly appreciated 

and will be used to complete the renovations.  

Western PA Campus of the College of Prayer 

https://www.facebook.com/wpacop/
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In Sympathy - please remember the families in prayer 

Brooklyn Mallard, granddaughter of Pastor Sheldon and Fay Wil-

liams (ACAC), and daughter of Sheltaya Williams has entered into the loving arms 

of our Lord.  Please pray for peace and comfort as the family continues to mourn 

the loss of their loved one. 

Rev. Carl Smith, Pastor of Fayette City Alliance Church passed into 

the presence of the Lord April 9, 2018, from injuries he received in a fall at his 

home. He is survived by his wife Michelle, daughter Tracy and son Carl, Jr. Ser-

vices were held at Fayette City Alliance Church with Rev. David Nagel officiating. 

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to the family by sending 

funds to the Fayette City Alliance Church, 211 Connellsville St,  Fayette City and 

designated ñMichelle.ò  

 

Prayer Requests - Please remember these needs in prayer 

Donna Ford: Update from her mother Betty Miles. Donna who suf-

fered a massive stroke in January of this year is making progress. She is now able 

to move her left arm, although she is still not able to walk. Betty was moved and 

encouraged when Donna was able to sing a duet with the activity director during 

their Sunday morning service; the song was No One Cares for Me Like Jesus. 

Please pray for Donnaôs continuing improvement and for the family. 

Mrs. Vernice Hazlett, wife of retired pastor Rev William Hazlett, fell 

and broke her hip. She had surgery to repair her broken hip. Vernice has been 

moved to Concordia Villa St. Joseph in Badan, PA for rehab and she is doing very 

well. Continue to pray for Godôs healing and daily strength during this recovery 

time. Their current address is 570 Tuscarawas, Beaver, PA 15009. 

Kara Simpson, daughter of Rev. Delroy and Christina Simpson, Pastor 

of Cambridge Springs Alliance Church, had open heart surgery to repair some 

heart defects. Karaôs surgery went well and she  is now home and on the road to 

recovery. Continue to pray for a speedy recovery. Thank you for your prayers! 

Julie (Sproul) Wallace, daughter of Ken Sproul was hospitalized with 

an infection and pneumonia. The infection seems to have cleared up so she was 

transferred to a skilled nursing facility for rehab. Update: Julie is improving and 

should be going home this week from rehab. Pray that she regains her strength so 

that she can resume her chemo treatments. We are grateful for everyoneôs prayers 

on her behalf. 

 

New Arrival 

Mike and Sarah Kaczorowski, Youth Pastor at 

First Alliance, Erie, PA, are excited to announce the birth 

of a baby daughter on March 28, 2018. Allison Jane    Ka-

czorowski was 20.5 inches long and weighed 7 lbs 

8 oz. Allisonôs six-year-old sister Ella welcomed her home. 

The sisters were born on the same day! Welcome Allison 

to the District family!                              

Josh and Jessica Bennett are happy to announce the 

birth of their first child, a baby boy, born March 18, 2018. Please 

welcome Charles Richard Bennett to the WPA District family. 

Congratulations! 



COACHING CLUSTERS 

We are finishing up our Coaching Clusters for 2017-2018 this month and will 
take a summer break. The Coaching Clusters will start up again in September 
so watch for the announcement. The schedule for May is as follows: 

§ Erie Area, meetings are on the first Tuesday of the month at 
Flightpath Fellowship, 4749 McMillen Dr., Erie, PA beginning at 8:30 am. 

§ Altoona Area, meetings are on the first Thursday of each month at 
Altoona Alliance Church from 9:00 am to noon. 

§ Greensburg Area, meetings are on the second Thursday of each 
month at Greensburg Alliance Church from 9:00 am to noon. 

§ Clearfield Area will be held on the second Tuesday of each month 
at Clearfield Alliance Church beginning at 8:30 am. 

§ Ridgway Area will be on the first Thursday each month at Ridgway 
Awakening Alliance Church beginning at 8:00 am. 

 

MAHAFFEY CAMP EVENTS 

Mahaffey Camp is getting geared up for their summer youth camps. There is 
a camp for all age groups. Get all the details on the Mahaffey Camp Website 
at Summer Youth Camps.  

NEWS FROM BLAIR BLAKESLEE, EDINBORO CAMP DIRECTOR:  

Our Summer Brochure is now posted on the web so you can register for our 
camps. Go to www.EdinboroCamp.org. I am so excited to have you see the 

new camps we are adding this summer! We also have one new camp that 
adults can be a part of! Blessings! (See the attached Edinboro Flyer.) 

SUNCREST CAMP  

CrestFest the annual all-ages event will be held Saturday, July 14, 2018. 
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Allegheny Center Alliance Church, Pittsburgh 

Cohorts 9 and 10 are attending Alliance Polity & Missions 204 from May 10 
through June 14. This is the last classroom course for Cohort 9! Cohort 10 
will be on summer break following this course. 

Cohort #11 will attend New Testament Survey 103 from April 26 through 
June 7. They will be on summer break following this course. 

If you have questions, please contact Pastor Blaine Workman at ACAC 
(blaine.workman@acac.net) or Deb Wolfe at the district office 
(wolfed@cmawpa.org). 

Ordinands, Consecrants, Church Ministry Worker Candidates: 

The dates for the Fall 2018 In-Service Retreat have been changed to Septem-
ber 20-22, 2018 at Mahaffey Camp. Please mark your calendars to attend 
this mandatory event. More details to follow! 

Pennsylvania Bible Institute 
By Debbie Wolfe 

Continued page 6 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Click on each campôs icon to 

view their website. 

http://mahaffeycamp.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/05/2018-Youth-Camp-Brochure-for-Web.pdf
https://edinborocamp.org/
https://edinborocamp.org/
http://mahaffeycamp.com/
https://www.suncrestcamp.com/
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Legacy Builders Luncheons 2018: Crown of Splendor 

We are delighted to announce that Rev. Jim and Sharon Kendall will be the speak-

ers at all three luncheons this year. They are retired International Workers who 

served in Indonesia for the WPA District. Currently they are residing in Blairsville. 

Dates and locations are: October 16 at Chippewa Alliance Church, October 17 at 

Pleasantview Alliance Church and October 18 at Tyrone Alliance Church. Save the 

dates and watch for more details. 

SEEK 2018 

An Alliance Regional Deeper Life and Missions Event. Join John Stum-

bo and the Alliance family as together we press into the deeper, abiding presence 

of Godôs Holy Spirit. All members of the Alliance family are invited to Lancaster PA 

Bible College on June 1-2, 2018. Read more... 

DISTRICT AND PRAYER CONFERENCE 2018 

This year District Conference will be held at Community Alliance Church in Butler, 

PA, October 2-4, 2018. More details to follow. 

 

To get more details about the event and to register, click here: MANUP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

https://www.cmalliance.org/events/2018/seek/
http://www.cvent.com/events/manup-pittsburgh-2018/event-summary-aa672fcce3fb455c85996c543eeea203.aspx

